SEEING CLEARLY NOW
NFA Convention 2015
Spring Assembly Report

We just finished our 11™ Convention Planning Meeting. Hotel is filling up nicely;
budget is holding; planning is rampant; anxiety is high; all is well.

Our meetings are planned on the 3™ Sunday of each month from 2 to 4. This is the
first meeting where we ran out of time. The finer details of planning seem to take
more time. Every committee reports what they are doing and then takes a few
minutes to answer questions. All area districts have assigned their allotted
workshops and the workshop chairmen are reporting in to the convention program
chair. There are five speakers (one is an alateen) plus one more; we decided today
to add a Spanish speaker with translation to English. AA has their program almost
ready and is working closely with Spanish committee. AA and Spanish
committees are asking for help if you are fluent in Spanish or a double winner who
will be at the convention.

The convention website will answer any question you might have, let you register,
pick your meals, purchase your gifts.....but you will have to get yourself to the
hotel. Just so you know, an Al-Anon 65" birthday celebration is in the planning.

Excitement is high! This will be the best ever convention. If you are in doubt, just
ask anyone from District 3 because we are “seeing clearer now” and after
convention we will be “Seeing Clearly Now”.



